Fair Haven Library Board of Trustee’s Meeting 
June 8, 2022 
The meeting of the Fair Haven Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:02 PM by Randy Lawrence. Trustees present were Jean Wilkinson, Randy Lawrence and Matt Osterhaudt and Library Director Allen Tompkins. Joan and Henry Spang were excused. No public attended. 
Randy asked for a motion to accept the agenda. Matt so moved, Jean seconded, motion carried unanimously. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Matt made a motion to accept the minutes of the April 6, 2022 meeting, seconded by Jean, motion carried unanimously. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Discussion held on rising heating cost and Allen will increase budget amount accordingly next year. Motion to accept report made by Matt, seconded by Randy, motion carried unanimously. 
DIRECTOR ‘S REPORT: 
1. Allen verified that the Annual report was received by the NYS Comptroller’s Office. 2. Story hours are successful, yet sometimes sporadic. 
3. Circulation is still down from pre-pandemic levels. 
4. Summer Reading program is in planning stages with help from Allen and Elaine Smith. Theme is Oceans of Possibilities. Special programming is made possible by grant from Rotary. Allen will be at Cuyler School talking about our programs and summer reading on June 16. 
5. The 3D printer is on order. AV cart is in. After director is familiar with operation of printer, a series of workshops are planned for community. 
6. Director requested that board consider replacing printer/fax/copier as quality of copies is not good. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Discussion held on payment to John Lester for helping to prepare annual report. It was noted that he does not want any compensation. Terry Pawlenko has indicated that she would be interested in doing the report next year. Salary for this would be $350. It was noted that the window replacement and window rewrappping was completed. Not sure if roof repair is needed. Henry is looking into this. Allen thinks the ant problem is under control. If not, Matt knows of a local exterminator. 
OLD BUSINESS: Motion made by Matt, seconded by Jean, to send John Lester a thank you for helping with the financial report. Motion carried unanimously. 
NEW BUSINESS: Motion made by Matt, seconded by Jean, to replace printer/fax/ copier as Allen sees fit. Motion carried unanimously. 
Motion made by Matt, seconded by Jean, to adjourn meeting at 6:02 pm 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jean Wilkinson 
Next meeting October 5, 2022 5 pm
